page 2

	Transmitted by the Chairman of the informal group on camera monitor systems

	Informal Document No. GRSG-97-12
(97th GRSG, 20 – 23 October 2009, 

agenda item 8)



REGULATION No. 46 (Devices for indirect vision)
Report of the INFORMAL GROUP ON cAMERA mONITOR SYSTEMS meetingS

(Held in Cologne, 10 June 2009 and
9 and 10 September 2009)

Metrology sub group
The subgroup Metrology with experts on the field of ophthalmology held its second meeting on 10 June 2009 in Cologne. For the attendees list, see the annex to this report.
The group discussed the principle of the blooming test, especially the following topics: 
- the dimensions of the light source simulating the sun and the angle on which the light hits the camera,
- the intensity of the illumination of the camera by the light source,
- the minimum required contrast ratio on the monitor,
- the illumination of the test pattern for defining the contrast ratio, 
- the influence of ambient light on the monitor and 
- the permitted blooming area on the monitor.

As technical services use different set-ups for the testing of the blooming area, it was decided that a Round Robin test would be done for defining the influence of the different parameters. 

Furthermore a first discussion was started on the visibility of the critical object using standard ophthalmological methods like Landolt-C and TOD instead of a simple formula based on the number of video lines. 

The third meeting of the Metrology group was on 9 September 2009, again in Cologne. Based on the results of the performed tests, the principle that the results should reflect the real situation and for guaranteeing a high safety level the group made decisions on most topics that where discussed in the second meeting. The permitted blooming area and the procedure to define the detection distance of Camera-Monitor Systems (CMS) need further discussion in the last meeting of this subgroup on 30 November 2009. The informal group will send an official proposal for this primary task to the 98th meeting of GRSG in spring 2010. 


Entire informal group IGCMS
The entire informal group IGCMS had its third meeting on 10 September 2009, which was dedicated to the replacement of mirrors of class I to IV and VII by CMS. It was decided that several characteristics have to be developed by ISO/TC22/SC13N; via the German delegation a new work item for ISO will be generated including the characteristics to be dealt with. Consequently, IGCMS will limit its secondary task to the textual amendments which are needed for the replacements of mirrors by CMS and a reference to ISO with regard to the relevant characteristics. After the consideration of those topics by ISO, GRSG should decide whether the outcome of the ISO activities should be part of Regulation 46. 

The group considered the available proposals for textual amendments needed for the replacement of mirrors by CMS, but further discussions is needed in the next meeting on 1 December 2009.
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